Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, September 9, 1991

Present: Edwin Rowell, Chairman, Phil Dwight, Dave Boule' and Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:30 PM.

Phil moved to accept the minutes of August 26th. Second Ed. All in favor. So moved.

Richard Block met with the selectmen to discuss his reappointment to the Conservation Committee. Mr. Block is very interested not only in conserving the animals, land, and water but also the buildings and memories of the many people who made Antrim what it is today. A lot of time has gone into the researching the resources of the land and people of Antrim which will be retained for future generations.

Phil moved to reappoint Mr. Block to the Conservation Committee for a term ending March 31, 1994. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Phil moved to appoint Harry Page to the Conservation Committee for a period ending March 31, 1994. Second Dave. Ed Rowell abstained. Two in favor. So moved.

The Conservation Committee is still looking for new members.

Phil moved to go into executive session to discuss pending legal matters at 9:05 PM. Second, Ed. All in favor. So moved.

Meeting reconvened 9:30. Selectmen discussed the upcoming budgets.

More donations have been received for the new street signs which are being placed throughout the Town.

Phil moved to grant authorization to retain legal counsel in connection with challenging the school formula as per stated in warrant article # 15. Second. Ed. All in favor. So moved.

Phil moved to pay 1/2 the expenses for the zoning inspector to attend the conference in Mass. Second Dave. All in favor. So moved.

New landfill stickers are being handed out at the landfill. The Town Office has applications for new applications for residential, commercial and temporary permits. Vehicles having last years stickers can have them exchanged at the landfill for new ones.

Dave moved to grant permission to use the fire station, with the fire chief's permission, to run a fair and establish a fund to benefit families who suffer disasters such as fire, hurricanes etc. Second Ed. All in favor. So moved.

Public Hearing on new subdivision site plan regulations is scheduled for Sept. 26th at 7:30.

Selectmen signed a letter to Mr. & Mrs. Cuddihy who questioned the name of Brimstone Corner Road. Although some people have referred to the road as Cuddihy Road, no official change from Brimstone Corner Road could be found in the town records.

A letter to the Tenney family thanking them for the new Fall flowers which they put in the flower boxes on the Town Hall was also signed.

Assorted other letters were signed as well as copies of permits for the Mill Pond.

The Antrim Players have requested use of the upper Town Hall to put on a play November 7, 8 and 9th. The hall has been closed for the winter months starting in October for several years. This year the heat is to be cut off to the upper hall when the new heating system is installed this month on the first floor of the building. If the players are willing to use the hall without heat, the Selectmen have agreed to their using it. In the event they decide to use the hall, the insulation which is to be installed on the floor will not be put in place until after the play.

Phil moved to adjourn at 9:45. Second Ed. All in favor. So moved.